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Suspect Escaped Custody and Later Located  
 

Type of Crime:  PC 460(a) – Burglary of Inhabited Dwelling (No Bail Warrant) 
                                    Additional Charges Pending                     
 
Suspect:   Nathan James Hubbard - ARRESTED 

 29 years old from San Jose 
 
Redwood City, CA – On Thursday, October 12, 2023, around 5:30 PM, Nathan James Hubbard 
was taken into custody by San Mateo County Sheriff’s Office Detectives following his arrest on a 
no-bail San Mateo County warrant for burglary of an inhabited dwelling. Upon his arrest, Nathan 
was suspected of being involved in other burglary cases and was subsequently taken to the Hall of 
Justice for questioning. While in custody, Nathan managed to free himself from a metal leg restraint 
that had been secured to his ankle, resulting in his escape from our custody. 

 
The San Mateo County Sheriff’s Office immediately initiated a comprehensive search and shared 
Nathan's information with neighboring agencies. At approximately 7:21 PM, Nathan was located in 
Menlo Park and was once again taken into custody. He was subsequently booked into the Maguire 
Correctional Facility.  
 

The San Mateo County Sheriff’s Office would like to extend our heartfelt thanks and deepest 
gratitude to our invaluable law enforcement partners, including the Redwood City Police, the 
California Highway Patrol, the Atherton Police Department, and the Menlo Park Police Department. 
Your support and collaboration were instrumental in swiftly capturing the suspect. Additionally, we 
wish to express our appreciation to the diligent and highly skilled individuals of the San Mateo 
County Gang Intelligence Unit, the Vehicle Theft Task Force, and the Narcotics Unit. Your tireless 
dedication to public safety played a crucial role in this successful operation. We are truly thankful 
for everyone’s commitment to ensuring the safety and security of our community.  
 
                                  Written by: Sergeant Javier Acosta 


